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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
1.DERM Site Visits to Drinking Water Service Providers
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

As reported in  e-Flash # 46 (Important Dates), the Department of Environment and Resource Management are planning site visits to Drinking Water Service Providers (DWSPs) as a result of the new regulatory arrangements for drinking water introduced under the Water Supply (Safety and Reliability) Act 2008. The Office of the Water Supply Regulator (OWSR) recognises that some DWSPs may face difficulties in meeting the new legislative requirements and is gathering data on current infrastructure and supply practices to help identify possible impediments. 

The process will involve officers from the OWSR meeting with around forty of the smaller drinking water service providers across the state, including site visits to a selection of drinking water schemes. Prior to the visits, these officers will access available information from existing data sources including SWIM, and current SAMPs and TMPs in order to save time in understanding the operations of each scheme. Representatives of Queensland Health may also attend and will be available to offer assistance and advice in monitoring drinking water quality. 

Letters have already been sent to those WSPs who have been invited to participate in the site visits and DWSPs will be contacted prior to the visit to organise a convenient time to meet. If you have received the letter and require further information, please contact Peter Artemieff, Director Water Industry Asset Management and Standards on 07 3405 3129.

These meetings are proposed for August to November 2009 and the information collected will be summarised into a report that will be used to inform the development of a Drinking Water Quality Improvement Strategy (DWQIS). The aim of such a strategy would be to determine what resources and approaches are available to ensure the long-term safety and reliability of the State’s drinking water.

qldwater members are urged to take these proposed meetings and site visits seriously.  The withdrawal of many of the subsidy arrangements previously available for water service providers makes this a particularly important time to be assessing the state of your water business and deciding on strategic directions for the long-term future.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
2.Queensland WSP Annual Water Data Reporting – coming soon
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Annual reporting of water data by all Queensland WSPS to the Queensland Government, and for some WSPs, reporting to Bureau of Meteorology (BoM) or for the National Performance Report (NPR), is due soon. The State-wide Water Information Management system (SWIM)has been developed by industry, for industry to simplify all these reporting requirements. 

This year qldwater has enhanced SWIM to allow it’s member WSPs to submit all data required for these reports. The SWIMonline data reporting tool (www.swim.qldwater.com.au) was launched last year and many small-medium WSPs used it to report their Queensland Government water data. This year we have upgraded SWIM to allow WSPs to also report NPR data and BoM data, for those WSPs completing this reporting. The system has also been improved in a number of ways for ease of use and also assists in compiling your SAMP annual report. 

SWIM is already available to assist WSPs managing the reporting of daily and monthly data required by BoM. The submission of annual water data for all other WSPs for the financial year 08-09 is due to SWIM by 30th September, 2009. The revamped SWIMonline for annual reporting will be released around the 17th August. 

qldwater will contact WSPs shortly with a reminder of your SWIM access information and your reporting requirements. The Queensland Government will not be sending a direct request for WSP water data – they are relying on WSPs using SWIM to submit their annual water data. 

SWIM was developed for Queensland WSPs; it exists to streamline and make easier the burden of water data reporting and we welcome your feedback. For more information please contact Regina Souter rsouter@qldwater.com.au. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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